Hill Top CE Primary School 
4th May 2020
Dear Parents
Good morning all, we hope you are all well and keeping safe.
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Staying Safe

Whilst, according to the government and scientists, we seem to be over the peak of the Coronavirus pandemic in the UK, the overriding message is that we must all strive to keep ourselves safe and our loved ones safer. Please continue to follow the advice given, and stay home, keep your children home, adhere to social distancing if you have to go out and maintain a strict handwashing routine. 
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Parental Questionnaire

We did send out a questionnaire two weeks ago via a text message link to ask you about your perceptions of Hill Top during this time. Thank you to all of you who replied. We do recognise this is unchartered territory for us all, and we are learning as much as you are about the best way forward for our children. Of the responses we received, 97% of you felt that we were doing enough to support you and your children during this time. A few of you did offer some suggestions on how we could improve things further and we have tried to address some of these if we felt they were doable and / or needed.
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Free School Meals and Shopping Vouchers

We are now sending home weekly shopping vouchers for those families who are entitled to Free School Meals (FSM). Please note that this is different from those children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 who are entitled to the Universal Free School Meal (UFSM) offer.

We know that during this unprecedented time, many more of our families may be entitled to FSM (including those children in R, Y1 and Y2 who already get them under the UFSM offer), but in order to be entitled to receive vouchers from school, we urge you to apply for the FSM option.

The eligibility criteria to apply for FSM includes those of you who are currently entitled to:
· Universal Credit, provided you have an annual net earned income not exceeding £7,400, (£616.57 per month)
· Income Support
· Income Based Job Seekers Allowance
· Income related Employment and Support Allowance
· Support under Part 6 of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999
· Guaranteed element of State Pension Credit Child
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Tax Credit without Working Tax Credit and an annual household income of less than £16,190
· Working Tax Credit run-on – paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit
If you fall into one of these categories, please, please, please, we urge you to follow the link below:

https://bradford.gov.uk/benefits/applying-for-benefits/free-school-meals/
…it is a straightforward form to complete, and this means we can add you to our list of families to whom weekly shopping vouchers are being sent.
If you need any help or have any questions about this scheme, please do contact us.

Emailing Shopping Vouchers

We are relying on the Government website to email out the Shopping Vouchers, which should be arriving each Monday to Hill Top families. If for whatever reason you have not received them by the Wednesday of each week, please contact school and we will try our best to chase up for you.
Returning to School
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There has been much talk recently about children returning to school – we are as much in the dark as you are about when / how this will happen. Clearly there will be significant implications for us all when this happens, but please rest assured that we will endeavour to ensure maximum safety protocols and practices are adopted for everybody here at Hill Top. We are expecting that whatever strategy / support is used to reopen our schools, it will be in place for some considerable time. We will work closely with our LEA and you, our parents and community, to ensure we get this right when the time comes.

Home Learning
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Our staff are continuing to work in separate teams in keeping school open for the children of Key Workers, and we are likely to remain open over Spring Bank, as we did during the Easter Holidays.

We will continue to send work home via email, and we also recommend that you access the BBC Bitesize daily lessons https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/dailylessons and Oak National Academy https://www.thenational.academy/ - both of these sites are being recommended by the Government and there are some cracking resources here during this time.
Key Workers

Whilst school remains open for children of Key Workers, and will likely remain open over the Spring Bank Holidays, we are hoping that we can close over the Bank Holidays - again this is purely to give our catering team and cleaning team a break.
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If you are a key worker who has been accessing Hill Top during this time, we will of course, if we need to, stay open over the Bank Holidays to support your vital work, we absolutely will do without a question asked. But please let staff know when you next drop your children off at school if you will need them to attend on these days.
Can I reiterate that school should remain absolutely the final option as a place of child care throughout the whole of this period – if you can make arrangements for your children to stay at home, you should do everything in your power to facilitate this.

Twitter
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Do please share any news with us on Twitter @HillTopCE – it is uplifting for both their friends and staff to see what our children are up to – how they are getting on with their work, their challenges etc – we will aim to retweet as many as we can.
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Internet Safety 
Many children may be having more access to the internet during this time – do please be mindful of what children are accessing. Make sure you have the right security and parental locks to keep our children safe when working on-line. 
Support and Help
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We really do hope you are not finding this time too difficult. If there is anything more we can do for you, or anything that is being sent home that you are not sure about please ask or call and we will do our very best to help. There is a Senior Leader in school every day – and we are happy to answer any questions you might have. We can help and want to help. In the meantime, look out for newsletters, texts and tweets as a way of keeping in touch and of course look out for your daily emails from class teachers.
D. Martin – Head Teacher
